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PǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
 
Dear Parents, Carers and Community Members 
 
Celebrating Catholic Schools Week 
This week we have celebrated Catholic Schools Week. The theme this year is άC¦[[¸ ![L±9έ. The theme aims to remind us that 
we are most alive when we are in touch with our inner lives, and can acknowledge deep connections between ourselves, God, 
others and creation. 
 
The highlight of this week occurred on Wednesday when we had the privilege of welcoming the Grandparents of our Year 7 
students and their parents/carers into our community; to participate in a liturgy celebrating the gift of Grandparents, sharing in 
ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎǊŀƴŘŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǎ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜΦ ! ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƴǳǊǘǳǊƛƴƎΣ ƭƛŦŜ-giving, life-affirming and 
empowering of their grŀƴŘŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǎ άŦǳƭƭȅ ŀƭƛǾŜέ young people with the capacity to reach out to others in a spirit of love, mercy 
and generosity. 
 
The liturgy, which was led by our Year 7 students, was followed by a celebratory morning tea prepared and catered for by our 
Food Technology and Hospitality students. Grandparents, accompanied by their grandchildren, were then led on a tour of the 
College guided by the members of our Student Pastoral Council. Our role as parent and teacher educators is to empower our 
young people to ōŜ άŦǳƭƭȅ ŀƭƛǾŜέ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǎȅƳōƻƭǎ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŜŘǳŎŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
grandparents, parents/carers and teacher support staff and teachers to be committed to living a way of life based on love and 
service. 
 
The empowerment of our students as servant leaders continued in the afternoon when members of the Student Pastoral Council 
and Student Leaders in the College accompanied groups of parents/carers and visitors to the College for a tour of inspection. The 
students provided a most in-depth and informative commentary, on the functioning of our community, which was appreciated by 
our visitors.  
 
A highlight of our Diocesan Catholic School Week celebrations will occur next week when schools from across the Diocese will 
gather in the Sacred Heart Cathedral for a celebration of a Catholic Schools Week liturgy. It is a special time of gathering. It is a 
time when we gather to give witness to the fact that as Catholic schools our educative purpose is centred on the teachings and 
vision of Jesus. A vision completely focussed on the dignity of the individual and the promotion of the fullness of being of each 
person. A vision calling people to a life based on love and service.  
 
hǳǊ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ƳƻǘǘƻΥ άwŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ {ŜǊǾŜέ ƛǎ ŀ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ indeed to all community members, to strive to be άfully aliveέ 
people through a life committed to love and service. Congratulations extend to students and staff who witnessed to this reality in 
a profoundly positive manner this week. 
 
Rich blessings 
 
Larry Keating 
Principal 
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Year 10 Student Wellbeing 
 
On an overcast, rainy Monday morning we made the 
short trip to Redhead Beach Surf Club for our Formation 
Day. The focus was on leadership including making 
positive choices.  
 
Chris Doyle was our guest and had students singing, 
strutting the catwalk and engaging in numerous 
activities. Feedback from the students has been 
overwhelmingly positive and many have asked if 
another day with Chris can be organised. 
 
Feedback from Chris was excellent and he commended 
the students on their participation and thoughtfulness 
during the day. He communicated with the students 
that they will be great leaders for the College and leave 
a lasting legacy. Chris reported that he would enjoy 
working with the group again. Watch this space! 
 
I would like to thank Ms Annette Morgan for organising the use of the facilities at Redhead together with Ms Anna 
Matthews, Ms Tracey Flack, Mr Andy Smith, Mr Andrew Burke, Mr Kyle Clarence and Mr Cameron Anderson for their 
supervision and participation on the day. 
 
Gerard Cushan 
Leader of Wellbeing ς Year 10 
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English Faculty News 
 
by Mia Bartley, Year 11 
 
From studying the gothic genre to diving deep into the 
labyrinthine mind of Sylvia Plath, Extension English is a course 
that explores a wide range of deep concepts and challenging 
texts whilst providing you with the freedom to explore texts and 
ideas that fascinate you, all with the help of the English faculty. 
Thus far, our class has had the incredible opportunity of delving 
into Jane Eyre by Charlotte Brontë, expanding our knowledge of 

the text with an exploration of 
the historical context of the 
Victorian era. After a deep 
analytical study of the novel, our 
intrepid Extension class trekked 
to the Civic Theatre in Newcastle 
to see Jane Eyre live! On Saturday the 14th of May, we met to see the novel we have all 
come to love emerge with a new interpretation on stage. It did not disappoint!  
 
Currently, we are undertaking our independent research projects and the benefit of this part 
of the course is the opportunity to pursue our own avenues of interest and passion. Whilst 
we are all still in the early stages of our project, there is much deep thought and research as 
we explore our concept and texts. It is no secret that Extension English is a great course in 
that it provides freedom, knowledge and most importantly, joy!  

 
 

Landcare 
 
A new native garden was planted last week behind the senior courtyard. Well done to the Landcare team for their amazing 
effort with planning and planting of over 25 well advanced natives. Mulch is on its way! 
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VET Faculty  
 
Year 12 Construction 
 
Year 12 VET Construction have been undertaking Events 
in Carrying out Measurements and Calculations and Using 
Carpentry Tools and Equipment. These Events required 
students to work collaboratively to construct a Mud Kitchen 
for a local day-care facility. Once the project was completed, 
Levi Briggs and Jaysen Lindsey assisted Mr Crispin in the 
delivery of the Mud Kitchen. Upon delivery to the facility, 
the children asked multiple questions with our students 
willing and eager to respond. Since delivery, the facility has 
provided positive comments stating the constant use of the 
Mud Kitchen through role-playing and how excited and 
engaged the children are. 
 
Careers Corner 
Our Year 10 and 12 students attended the annual Newcastle and Lake Macquarie 
Careers Expo last Thursday. They had the opportunity to speak with a variety of 
exhibitors from universities, TAFE, private providers, ADF and employers. It was great 
to see so many of students taking responsibility for their future pathways by engaging 
with the exhibitors.  
 

 
White Card 
We had two groups of students from Year 10 and 11 successfully complete their white card in Week three. The students 
committed themselves to the day and the College received positive feedback from the Registered Training Organisation 
about their behaviour and engagement. 
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Year 11 and 12 Hospitality 
This term has already seen our Year 11 and 12 Hospitality students complete their mandatory work placement.  The 
experience of work placement provides opportunities for our students. We had 3 Year 12 students and 1 Year 11 student 
receive an offer for an apprenticeship and 1 Year 11 student receive an offer for a part time position. 
   
These offers need to be acknowledged and celebrated as our students are great ambassadors for our school. Our students 
are well supported by our Hospitality teacher Mrs Edwards, who proudly sent a message after visiting our students on work 
placement stating:  άLǘΩǎ Ǝreat to have such positive reports about our kids and smiling faces.έ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Paula Finlay 
Careers/VET Coordinator


